
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
Neighbourhood Pharmacies’ Response to Canada Health Infoway RFEOI Regarding 
PrescribeIT® Funding 
 
On May 30, 2024, Canada Health Infoway (CHI) released a Request For Expression of Interest 
for The Future of PrescribeIT® stating their desire to “explore alternative models that will further 
drive the growth, evolution, and adoption of the solution.” In addition, the RFEOI suggests that 
CHI could begin billing pharmacies as a foundation for future revenue streams. 
 
PrescribeIT® is a national not-for-profit e-prescribing service managed by CHI that enables 
prescribers and pharmacists to transmit prescriptions electronically and to communicate in a 
patient-centered, collaborative, and seamless manner. Health Canada has been the primary 
funder of the PrescribeIt® tool since its launch in 2016. Since that time, we have worked with 
CHI to prevent or delay the imposition of any usage fee on pharmacies, including successfully 
advocating to Health Canada in 2022 to continue its financial support.   
 
We fully support the broad use of solutions like e-prescribing to improve operational efficiency at 
pharmacies, reduce administrative burden on pharmacy teams and increase capacity for 
pharmacy teams to provide direct patient care. We are also confident that the widespread 
adoption of e-prescribing tools will enable many pharmacies to achieve significant labor 
efficiencies in the future. 
 
E-prescribing tools have system-wide benefits, including improved prescribing accuracy, 
ultimately leading to fewer medication errors, adverse drug events (ADEs), and improved 
patient safety.1,2   Additionally, e-prescribing tools have been proven to enhance efforts to 
prevent drug diversion and improve the management of opioid prescriptions.3,4  The increased 
efficiencies offered by such tools support more timely access to patient care and service, 
accelerated identification of medication therapy issues,  and in many cases, cost savings. 5,6,7 
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However, the cost of doing business is far outpacing available funding for pharmacies. If CHI 
begins charging pharmacies a transactional fee, this could have an impact of up to $48 million 
annually to the pharmacy sector, equal to a loss of almost 1 million hours of pharmacist care 
each year.  
 
The benefits of e-prescribing and the improved quality of healthcare services it supports extend 
systemically to multiple stakeholders across the healthcare landscape, not just pharmacies and 
their patients, but also prescribers, other healthcare providers, provincial governments, and 
healthcare systems. Pharmacies should not bear the sole responsibility for the costs associated 
with the use of this tool.   
 
To support the longevity of this critical resource, we encourage CHI to develop an 
equitable funding model based on cost recovery contributions from all stakeholders who 
benefit from the use of the e-prescribing tool. Such investment will foster the connection and 
collaboration necessary for the healthcare system, which is particularly vital during this period of 
exceptional system pressures. 
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